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MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE PINEBROOK HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

NOVEMBER 3, 2010 - 7:00 P.M. – GORGOZA MUTUAL WATER COMPANY
7950 PINEBROOK ROAD, PARK CITY, UTAH 84098
THOSE PRESENT: 
Ted Barnes, Lisa Fizer, Troy Duffin, Mike Jamison, Dan Schofield, Holly Smith, and Cory McNeely.
Ted brought the meeting to order.
1. Minutes from the October 6th board of directors meeting were reviewed.  Holly made the motion to approve as corrected.  Dan seconded.  Vote all in favor.
2. Financial statements at and for the nine months ended September 30, 2010 were reviewed.  General discussion followed.  The proposed budget for 2011 was presented to the board for their review.  Adjustments were made to budgeted legal expense and basketball court improvements.  Lisa made the motion to approve the adjusted budget.  Dan seconded.  Vote all in favor.  Ted suggested, however, that the budget not be finalized until after the Pinebrook Master Association budget meeting, considering that a portion of each assessment goes directly to the PMA.
3. Dan discussed a parcel of land in Ecker Hill plat B that the Homeowners’ Association owns, and it’s potential sale.  He noted that it’s not a buildable lot, but would provide a lot owner (or multiple lot owners) that neighbor the parcel addition footage to their lot(s).  Ted suggested to Dan that a survey be done prior to deciding what to do with the parcel.
4. Cory discussed with the board an architectural review deposit that has been held for a property in High Meadows since 2007.  The owner of the lot has changed hands more than once, plans had been presented for review, but a home never built.  The question presented was whether the deposit be forfeited or continued to be held until a current or future owner decides to build.  Ted suggested the funds remain reserved as a deposit for now, and wait to see what ultimately becomes of the lot.
5. Dan followed up on the discussion of unapproved landscape improvements that have been made by a renter to the neighboring lot (PR#92) of a property owned by Rocky and Melanie Christeson.  The board asked Dan to have Craig Hoggan write a letter requesting the lot be restored back to its original condition.  

6. Ted presented an updated to the Baird lawsuit.  He noted that the Baird’s have vacated the home.  Ted’s hope was to have the case wrapped up soon and get a judgment that he was in violation of the Pinebrook CC&R’s.
7. The next board meeting was scheduled for Wednesday, January 5th.  A meeting would not be held in December.
8. No other matters of business voted upon.  Meeting adjourned.
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